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August 10, 2005 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUGET SOUND ENERGY 
RFP FILING PURSUANT TO WAC 480-107 

COMPETITIVE BIDDING 
(Comments due by September 28, 2005) 

 
 
 
RE: Puget Sound Energy, WAC 480-107 WAC Compliance Filings 
 Docket No. UE-051162 
 
TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 
 
On July 29, 2005, Puget Sound Energy (PSE) filed with the Washington Utilities 
and Transportation Commission (Commission), pursuant to WAC 480-107, its 
draft Request for Proposals (RFP).  This provision provides for a 90-day period of 
Commission review and public comment. 
 
PSE has identified a significant energy and capacity need for the period 2006 – 
2015.  The Company asserts that its needs grow from 233 average megawatts and 
approximately 1,000 megawatts in the winter of 2006/2007, to 1,591 average 
megawatts and approximately 1,600 megawatts by 2015.  PSE also seeks bids on 
programmatic conservation and estimates a reduction in energy need by 
approximately 279 average megawatts by 2015. 
 
The Commission seeks comments from interested persons on PSE’s RFP.  Written 
comment should be filed with the Commission, bearing the above caption and 
docket number, not later than September 28, 2005. 
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Copies of PSE’s request letter and draft RFP and model contracts can be obtained 
from Christine Philipps at (425) 462-3653 or email at Christine.philipps@pse.com 
or from the PSE website:  www.pse.com.  The draft RFP is also available at the 
Commission’s website at www.wutc.wa.gov. 
 
Questions concerning PSE’s request should be directed to the company 
representative identified above, or to Hank McIntosh at (360) 664-1309 or e-mail 
at hmcintos@wutc.wa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
CAROLE J. WASHBURN 
Executive Secretary 
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